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Meet Our Next Pastor 

Our Leadership 

Team Chair, 

Jessica Zerr, had 

the honor to 

announce during 

worship on 

Sunday, 

January 21, that 

Bishop Bruce Ough will be appointing 

Rev. Jeff Lathrop to serve as pastor at 

Wesley beginning July 1.  Pastor Jeff 

currently is serving as associate pastor at 

First United Methodist Church in Huron, 

SD, and previous served as pastor for the 

UM churches in Plankinton and White 

Lake, SD.  He and his wife, Holly, are the 

parents of Noah and Izaiah.  They 

traveled to Grand Forks with our District 

Superintendent Randy Cross on Tuesday, 

January 16, for an introduction to our 

Leadership Team.  All persons in that 

meeting came away with praise and 

gratitude for which all consider to be a 

wonderful appointment.  Wesley Trustees 

are in the process of finalizing purchase 

of a parsonage in which to house the 

Lathrop family.  More details about them 

and their arrival will be provided in future 

newsletters. 

 

Wesley Worship Schedule 

  8:30  Coffee Fellowship 

9:00  Worship Service  

10:10 Childrenõs  

Music/Sunday school for all 

ages  

11:15 Ignite Praise Service 
 

Church Office Hours 

Mon ñThurs   

 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.  

Ash Wednesday 

We will begin the season of Lent at 

7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, February 

14, with a special joint service at 

Zion UMC.  Pastors Chang Yi and 

Jerry Bass are planning a meaningful 

worship experience to begin this 

special part of the liturgical year.  

We hope that you will include 

participation in this service in your 

Valentineõs Day plans. 
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Why Canõt We Be Winners? 

As I sit down to write this column for Februaryõs Wesley 

Witness, Iõm confronted by the fact that even my admittedly 

limited interest in sports these days has been tested.  Of 

course, the Vikings didnõt make it to the Super Bowl ð 

again!  Perhaps that was a form of kindness, keeping fans 

from even greater anguish after possibly losing the Big 

Game one more time.  The UND hockey team has not been doing well 

either, having given up six (almost seven) power play goals against 

Minnesota-Duluth a week ago.  Whatõs a guy (or gal) to do? 

We all want to be winners, donõt we?  We want our teams to be 

champions. 

We also want our lives to be like that; we want to be winners in life.  We 

may not demand large and fancy houses, new and expensive cars, or 

generous pay and big bank balances.  But, we must admit, we would like 

to have good health, adequate finances, supportive friends and families.  

So, when life seems to be unfair, when weõre faced with difficulties, 

challenges, or defeats, where do we turn?  What do we do?  Are we then 

losers? 

No matter what happens in life, we are never truly losers for Godõs love 

for us is steadfast.  God never waivers in love; God is always ready to 

forgive; Godõs grace is ever-present to provide us with strength and 

comfort in times of trouble.  Our prayers may not always lead to healing 

or to restoration or even to fairness in the way we are treated.  However, 

God always hears our prayers; God always walks at our side; God always 

cares and loves.  As we are reminded in the Book of Lamentations, even in 

the midst of unimaginable devastation: 

But this I call to mind, and therefore I have hope: 

The steadfast love of the Lord never ceases, his mercies never come to an 

end; 

they are new every morning; great is your faithfulness.  (3:21-23, 

NRSV) 

May you always know that hope; may you always see yourself as a 

winner; may we all obtain the victory of eternal joy 

and peace in the presence of our God. 
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Grace, Grace, Godõs Grace 

Our Wesley Journey of Faith will continue in February as we look at the 

topic of grace.  Our special event for this month will take place on Sun-

day, February 11. Alex Peterson is planning a great supper that will be 

served in the main floor Fellowship Room at 5:00.  Then, Bob Boyd will 

moderate a conversation about grace with Fr. Gerard Braun of St. 

Michaelõs Catholic Church and Rev. John Fick of Sharon Lutheran 

Church.  This will be an extraordinary opportunity for you to hear this 

ecumenical discussion of an important topic of faith.  We encourage you 

to invite others to join our evening of good food, good fellowship, and 

good faith lessons. 

Special Speaker on February 11 

Dr. Robert (Bob) Boyd, retired Vice-President of Student Affairs at UND 

and long-time member of Wesley United Methodist Church will be the 

guest speaker during the 9:00 service on February 11.  During his college 

days at Minot State, Bob served as a student pastor for area churches and 

conducted many services during that time.  After college, he served in the 

military as a chaplainõs assistant.  As he and Dawn prepare to move this 

spring from Grand Forks to Stillwater, MN, he and Pastor Jerry visited 

about the possibility that he might return to his early service in the church 

and preach one more time.  Pastor Jerry readily agreed that this would be 

a wonderful opportunity for our congregation.  He will be talking about 

the familiar story of the prodigal son, bringing us new insights and under-

standings of one of the best-loved parables of Jesus.  So, plan to join us 

that Sunday and celebrate the years of service to Wesley that both Bob 

and Dawn have offered to the betterment of our congregation. 
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United Methodist Camping for 2018 
 

Even though the weather remains 

cold and snowy, itõs not too early 

to begin thinking about summer 

camp.  The United Methodist 

Dakotas Conference operates 

three camps: Wesley Acres on 

Bald Creek north of Valley City; Lake Poinsett south of Water-

town, SD; and Storm Mountain in the Black  Hills near Rapid 

City, SD.  Other opportunities are provided through the 

camps operated by the Minnesota Annual Conference: North-

ern Pines near Park Rapids, Kowakan Adventures in Ely, and 

Koronis Ministries by Paynesville.  As examples of the kind of 

experiences offered at these camps, our closest camp, Wesley 

Acres, this summer will be providing SonSeekers for grades K-

3, Elementary and Mini-camps for grades 4-6, Minecraft and 

Canoe camps for grades 5-8, Junior High Basketball Blast for 

grades 6-9, and Star Wars Camp for grades 7-12, in addition to 

family camps for all ages in June and July. 

To find out more, pick up one of the camp brochures at the 
Welcome Center in the church lobby and/or go online at 
www.dakcamps.org.  Wesley has scholarship support available 
to assist families with the cost of camps.  The early bird dead-
line for discounted rates is April 30, so plan to register by that 
time.  For further information, you may check with Pastor Jer-
ry or Judy Christy. 

http://www.dakcamps.org
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Childrenõs  Sunday School Update 

We are in need of two or three people who are willing to volunteer to 
serve as substitute Sunday School teachers.  If 
you are willing to be on a list of those who 
could be called on as needed to fill in for one 
of our teachers, please talk to Judy Christy, 
Sunday School Coordinator, for more details.   

Thank you to the youth who are serving as 
helpers with the Sunday school children.  And 
thank you to Kelsey Tretter, Katie Kilmer and 
Joyce Wicklund for serving as teachers and to 
Kellie Burgess and Carol Lamberson who lead 
the children in music.  Children are welcome to 
begin attending a Sunday school class at any 
time of the year.  

                Judy Christy, Sunday school coordinator 

Faith Development 
We provide a variety of options for your involvement in faith development.  We 

urge everyone to consider participating in the following activities. 

If you would like to know more about Christianityõs Family Tree, 

plan to join us in the library at 7:00 on Tuesday evenings, Each 

week, we will watch a video of Rev. Adam Hamilton as he 

offers a brief historical and religious perspective on one of the 

Christian denominations, and then we will engage in discus-

sion about that group of churches.  This week, we will look at 

Roman Catholicism and then continue through Lutheran, 

Presbyterian, and other denominations. 

At 10:10 each Sunday morning, our church offers Sunday 

school classes for all ages.  For adults, there two options.  The 

òLibrary Classó members are discussing Adam Hamiltonõs 

book, Creed.  Plan to join this group for an insightful look and 

discussion of the Apostles Creed.  Pastor Jerry will participate in 

the other adult Sunday school class that will meet in the chapel.  

Each week, participants will bring questions that will serve to 

focus that morningõs discussion, so think about the ponderings 

that you have and plan to bring them as topics to that group. 
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CHANGE IN YOUTH ACTIVITIES:  
 

The remaining activities scheduled for January are canceled.    

On Sunday, February 4, the Youth are scheduled to help at both ser-
vices with lay reading, ushering and greeting.  Laurie Guy has already 
emailed you about signing your Youth up for these service activities.  We 
will also host a òbang the soup potó (in honor of Super Bowl Sunday) that 
day as a fundraiser, with any funds collected to be donated to a charity on 
behalf of our Youth.   

On Sunday, February 11,  we will have a potluck for parents and 
youth.  This will take place at the church, from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 
p.m.  We will work on Valentines to be mailed to the shut-ins, which we 
would like the parents to participate in as well.  We want to use this time 
as an opportunity to discuss with Youth and parents on how we can 
move the group forward.   

The remaining activities following February 11 are canceled. 

 

Dear Sunday School parents: 

Hello, and Happy New Year!  I hope you had a wonderful holiday 
season and that your new year is off to a great start.  Your children 
did a fantastic job with the annual Christmas program.  I so enjoy 
working with them.  As we move into the new 
year, I wanted to give you a headõs up on the 
dates when they will be singing for the 
congregation so you can get them on your 
calendars now.  They will be singing on 
February 18, March 25 (Palm Sunday) and 
May 13 (Motherõs Day).  They will sing at 
the 9:00 a.m. service on these Sundays.  Please be 
consistent in bringing your children to Sunday 
School.  Our numbers are small this year, so every voice 
counts!  We are also having a sticker competition ð 
whoever has the most stickers by Easter will receive a $10 gift card 
from me!!  If anyone has any questions, let me know ð Kellie Burgess 
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15th Anniversary, January 2018 

Congratulations and thank you to all the women that have been part of the 
Wesley Quilting Group over the past 15 years.  They have done such wonderful 
mission work.   
Also, thank you to those that have donated cotton material, backings, (flat twin 
size sheets), thread and yarn.   
It takes a lot to make a quilt!   
All are welcome to come and help on a Wednesday at 1:30 pm in Room 305. 
 
 
 

 

1000 BOX TOPS were collected by UMW and Wesley members in 2017 and 
given to four of the local grade schools.   

Talking with one of the schools to see how the money 
received from them was used, they said school supplies 
were purchased for the rooms, books and field trips.  
Contests are held during the year to see which room 
brings in the most box tops.  They get to have an in-
room party at the end of the year.   
Please keep cutting the box tops off products so we can 
give more to the schools.  Their is a box in the church 
kitchenette to place them in.   
Thank you! 

 

 
 

Since we had to cancel our January 10th UMW Executive Board and general 
meetings due to the weather, we are inviting all UMW members to join us on 
Wednesday, February 7 following the regularly scheduled Executive Board 
meeting that day as a substitute for the general meeting.  We would like to take 
some time from 5:00 pm until about 6:00 pm to review our 2017 activities and 
look at planning activities and events for this year.  Please plan to join us at 
5:00.  All ideas and input are welcome for our discussion.     
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Wesley Leadership 

During a leadership retreat on Saturday, January 20, the newly elected and 

continuing members of our Wesley Leadership Team spent the morning learn-

ing about and discussing needs and opportunities for Wesley in the year of 

2018.  One of the important tasks was to agree on areas of responsibility for 

each of the team members.  So we are pleased to provide you with this infor-

mation.  Feel free to contact these persons with ideas, concerns, and offers of 

assistance that fit with their assignments.  The numbers following each name 

indicate the year after which each personôs term will end. 

  Officers:          Jessica Zerr (2019), Chair  John Galegher  

                 (2018), Treasurer 

Trustees: John Martin (2020), Anne Bryson (2018), 

 Kyle Whitcomb (2020) 

Staff-Parish Relations: Rick Asche (2019), Bill Kerzman (2018) 

Program Ministries: Judy Christy (2020), Berniece Holm (2019), 

 Brittany Peterson (2020), Andrea Snortland 

 (2018), Kelsey Tretter (2019) 

Fun in the Son Valentineôs Party 
 

Wesley and Zion UMCs will be hosting a Valentine's 
party for Fun in the Son kids on February 10 here at 
Wesley from 11am - 1pm.  

We are planning to have the kids decorate Valentine's 
cookies, play some games, listen to a bible story, sing 
a few songs, and have lunch together.  

You can help us celebrate this day with the kids by volunteering in one 
of several areas -- help serve lunch, help with games, help with cookie 
decorating, help set up before and clean up after, or supervise and in-
teract with kids. Monetary donations are also welcome.   

If you are able to help, please talk to Judy Christy or 
contact her at j.christy86@gmail.com. Thank you! 

Fun in the Son is a cooperative program between 
Wesley and Zion UMCs with children and families 
living in the Richards West Park area.   

mailto:j.christy86@gmail.com
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Online giving 

You can now manage your 

giving on line through our 

web site at gfwesley.org.  

Click on the òonline givingó 

tab and follow the steps to 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Wednesdays at 1:30 p.m. 

Quilting, Room 305.  

Everyone is 

Welcome! 

For questions,  

call Helen DeMaster  

 701.772.3584 

 

 

Wesley Book Club will meet on  
February 20 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Book: Before the Fall 
  by Noah Hawley 

 

Hostess: Peggy Kindem  
peggykindem@gmail.com 

 

 

For more information contact  
Pat Henry at pathenry@gra.midco.net 
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                      OFFERING RECEIVED   

                 2017      2018 

Prepaid           

Pledges       $860.00       $5,780.00      

January      $30,008.22   $21, 211.31 

February   $17,884.95 

March   $21,161,86 

April    $25,012.07 

May    $23,298.36 

June    $19,875.01 

July    $20,196.81 

August   $13,769.38 

September  $16,844.35 

October   $21,174.21 

November $15,899.90 

December  $32,758.61 

____________________________________     

   Total      $258,743.73    $21,211,31 

          

SUNDAY WORSHIP ATTENDANCE   
January 7    87  

January 14    60 

January 21    97 

January 28     80 

  

 

OPPORTUNITY FOR  

DISCIPLESHIP:  

SERVE AS AN USHER OR 
GREETER 

 

Serving as an usher or greeter is 
a great way to serve your 

church.  A warm welcome to 
those who come to worship is 

needed at every service and spe-
cial event.  If you would like to 
help, email your address and 
phone number.  Thanks for 

being willing to serve.  Contact 
Dawn Boyd at 701.772.7969 or 
email drboydgf@yahoo.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacting Pastor Jerry 

e-mail: jerry.bass@gra.midco.net 

cell phone:  701-775-5696 
 

Office hours:  9-12 Monday-Thursday 

 (other times by appointment) 

    (these may vary, so best to call ahead) 

mailto:jerry.bass@gra.midco.net
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tƘƻƴŜΥ тлм-ттн-мусф 

CŀȄΥ тлм-ттн-мфпл 

9-ƳŀƛƭΥ 

ƎŦǿŜǎƭŜȅϪƳƛŘŎƻƴŜǘǿƻǊƪΦŎƻƳ 
/ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘΥ ǿǿǿΦƎŦǿŜǎƭŜȅΦƻǊƎ 
 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ 

{ŜŜ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƴǘ ǇŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǝƳŜǎ 
 
hŶŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎΥ aƻƴΦ ǘƘǊǳ ¢ƘǳǊǎΦΦ фΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ς мΥлл ǇΦƳΦ 
 
LƴǘŜǊƛƳ tŀǎǘƻǊΥ .................................................. wŜǾŜǊŜƴŘ WŜǊǊȅ .ŀǎǎ 
/ƘƻƛǊ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊκhǊƎŀƴƛǎǘΥ ........................................ aŀǊƧƻǊƛŜ aȅǊƻƭŘ 
/ƘƻƛǊ !ŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛǎǘΥ ................................................ /ŀǊƻƭ [ŀƳōŜǊǎƻƴ 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΥ ΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦwŀŎƘŜƭƭŜ .ƻƴǘǊŀƎŜǊ 
 
¢ƘŜ ²ŜǎƭŜȅ ²ƛǘƴŜǎǎ 
! ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ²ŜǎƭŜȅ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ  tǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ мн 
ǝƳŜǎ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘ ƻŦ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƴŜǿǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ²ŜǎƭŜȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  

 

 

For our Prayers --- 
 

We offer our heartfelt sympathy to the family and friends of Doris 

òElaineó Smith who passed away on November 16, 2017 and 

Emolyn Skinner who passed away on January 1, 2018. 
 

Susan Lamberson has been diagnosed with Hodgkinõs lymphoma 

and this past week began what will be a lengthy series of 

chemotherapy treatment.  
 

Those in Care or Assisted Living Facilities: 

At Valley 4000: Pat Klokstad and 

  Kyle Whitcombõs mother 

At Country Estates: Verle Ralston 

At Valley Eldercare: Joan Bristol 

At Good Samaritan, East Grand Forks: Velma Fruetel, and 

  Charlene Kotts 

At Mapleview Memory Care: Phyllis Sand 

Those in Their Own Homes: 

Ole Dahlen, Alice Darling, Norma Dugas, Marlo Gade, 

 Shirley Hoff, Iris Root, Carolyn Strand, Marijo Whitcombõs  

 mother and father. 
 

If there are people, joys, or concerns that you would like to have included in this 

monthly prayer list, please email them to gfwesley@midconetwork.com.  

at  

www.gfwesley.org 
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